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'I was aforetime in such a city and hid a thousand dirhems in a monastery there. After awhile, I went thither and taking the money, bound it about
my middle. [Then I set out to return] and when I came to the desert, the carrying of the money was burdensome to me. Presently, I espied a
horseman pricking after me; so I [waited till he came up and] said to him, "O horseman, carry this money [for me] and earn reward and recompense
[from God]." "Nay," answered he; "I will not do it, for I should weary myself and weary my horse." Then he went on, but, before he had gone far,
he said in himself, "If I take up the money and spur my horse and forego him, how shall he overtake me?" And I also said in myself, "Verily, I
erred [in asking him to carry the money]; for, had he taken it and made off, I could have done nought." Then he turned back to me and said to me,
"Hand over the money, that I may carry it for thee." But I answered him, saying, "That which hath occurred to thy mind hath occurred to mine also;
so go in peace."'.Then she carried him up [to the estrade] and seating him on the couch, brought him meat and wine and gave him to drink; after
which she put off all that was upon her of raiment and jewels and tying them up in a handkerchief, said to him, "O my lord, this is thy portion, all of
it." Moreover she turned to the Jew and said to him, "Arise, thou also, and do even as I." So he arose in haste and went out, scarce crediting his
deliverance. When the girl was assured of his escape, she put out her hand to her clothes [and jewels] and taking them, said to the prefect, "Is the
requital of kindness other than kindness? Thou hast deigned [to visit me and eat of my victual]; so now arise and depart from us without ill-[doing];
or I will give one cry and all who are in the street will come forth." So the Amir went out from her, without having gotten a single dirhem; and on
this wise she delivered the Jew by the excellence of her contrivance.'.? ? ? ? ? Then sent I speech to thee in verses such as burn The heart; reproach
therein was none nor yet unright;.Then he carried him to his house and stripping him of his clothes, clad him in rags; after which he called an old
woman, who was his stewardess, and said to her. 'Take this youth and clap on his neck this iron chain and go round about with him in all the
thoroughfares of the city; and when thou hast made an end of this, go up with him to the palace of the king.' And he said to the youth, 'In
whatsoever place thou seest the damsel, speak not a syllable, but acquaint me with her place and thou shall owe her deliverance to none but me.'
The youth thanked him and went with the old woman on such wise as the chamberlain bade him. She fared on with him till they entered the city
[and made the round thereof]; after which she went up to the palace of the king and fell to saying, 'O people of affluence, look on a youth whom the
devils take twice in the day and pray for preservation from [a like] affliction!' And she ceased not to go round about with him till she came to the
eastern wing (189) of the palace, whereupon the slave-girls came out to look upon him and when they saw him they were amazed at his beauty and
grace and wept for him..When King Shah Bekht heard his vizier's story, he gave him leave to withdraw to his own house and he abode there the
rest of the night and the next day till the evening..[On this wise he abode a pretty while] and the days ceased not and the nights to transport him
from country to country, till he came to the land of the Greeks and lighted down in a city of the cities thereof, wherein was Galen the Sage; but the
weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who he was. So he went forth, according to his wont, in quest of a place where the folk might assemble
together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There he spread his carpet and setting out thereon his drugs and instruments of medicine, praised
himself and his skill and vaunted himself of understanding such as none but he might claim..So saying, she rose [and going] to a chest, took out
therefrom six bags full of gold and said to me, "This is what I took from Amin el Hukm's house. So, if thou wilt, restore it; else the whole is
lawfully thine; and if thou desire other than this, [thou shalt have it;] for I have wealth in plenty and I had no design in this but to marry thee." Then
she arose and opening [other] chests, brought out therefrom wealth galore and I said to her, "O my sister, I have no desire for all this, nor do I covet
aught but to be quit of that wherein I am." Quoth she, "I came not forth of the [Cadi's] house without [making provision for] thine
acquittance.".Bihkerd, Story of King, i. 121..Presently, the vizier entered and the king signed to him to cause avoid the place. So he signed to those
who were present to withdraw, and they departed; whereupon quoth the king to him, "How deemest thou, O excellent vizier, O loyal counsellor in
all manner of governance, of a vision I have seen in my sleep?" "What is it, O king?" asked the vizier, and Shah Bekht related to him his dream,
adding, "And indeed the sage interpreted it to me and said to me, 'An thou put not the vizier to death within a month, he will slay thee.' Now I am
exceeding both to put the like of thee to death, yet do I fear to leave thee on life. What then dost thou counsel me that I should do in this matter?"
The vizier bowed his head awhile, then raised it and said, "God prosper the king! Verily, it skills not to continue him on life of whom the king is
afraid, and my counsel is that thou make haste to put me to death.".So the highwayman took the saddle-bags and offered to kill the traveller, who
said, "What is this? Thou hast no blood-feud against me, that should make my slaughter incumbent [on thee]. Quoth the other, "Needs must I slay
thee;" whereupon the traveller dismounted from his horse and grovelled on the earth, beseeching the robber and speaking him fair. The latter
hearkened not to his prayers, but cast him to the ground; whereupon the traveller [raised his eyes and seeing a francolin flying over him,] said, in
his agony," O francolin, bear witness that this man slayeth me unjustly and wickedly; for indeed I have given him all that was with me and
besought him to let me go, for my children's sake; yet would he not consent unto this. But be thou witness against him, for God is not unmindful of
that which is done of the oppressors." The highwayman paid no heed to this speech, but smote him and cut off his head..? ? ? ? ? So eat what I offer
in surety and be The Lord of all things with thanks- giving repaid!.When the troops entered Baghdad, each of them alighted in his pavilion, whilst
El Abbas encamped apart in a place near the Tigris and commanded to slaughter for the troops, each day, that which should suffice them of oxen
and sheep and bake them bread and spread the tables. So the folk ceased not to come to him and eat of his banquet. Moreover, all the people of the
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country came to him with presents and rarities and he requited them many times the like of their gifts, so that the lands were filled with his tidings
and the report of him was bruited abroad among the folk of the deserts and the cities..When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute
from her hand and wept till she swooned away. So they sprinkled on her rose-water, mingled with musk, and willow-flower water; and when she
came to herself, Er Reshid said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, this is not fair dealing in thee. We love thee and thou lovest another." "O Commander of
the Faithful," answered she, "there is no help for it." Therewithal he was wroth with her and said, "By the virtue of Hemzeh (19) and Akil (20) and
Mohammed, Prince of the Apostles, if thou name one other than I in my presence, I will bid strike off thy head!" Then he bade return her to her
chamber, whilst she wept and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Accuse me falsely, cruelly entreat me; still ye are My heart's beloved, at whose
hands no rigour I resent..Then the Khalif went in to the Lady Zubeideh, pale with anger, and she noted this in him and said to him, "How cometh it
that I see the Commander of the Faithful changed of colour?" "O daughter of my uncle," answered he, "I have a beautiful slave-girl, who reciteth
verses and telleth stories, and she hath taken my whole heart; but she loveth other than I and avoucheth that she loveth her [former] master;
wherefore I have sworn a great oath that, if she come again to my sitting-chamber and sing for other than I, I will assuredly take a span from her
highest part." (21)Quoth Zubeideh, "Let the Commander of the Faithful favour me with her presence, so I may look on her and hear her singing."
So he bade fetch her and she came, whereupon the Lady Zubeideh withdrew behind the curtain, whereas she saw her not, and Er Reshid said to her,
"Sing to us." So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.On this wise they abode a whole year, at the end of which time Selim
said to the queen-mother, 'Know that my life is not pleasing to me nor can I abide with you in contentment till I get me tidings of my sister and
learn in what issue her affair hath resulted and how she hath fared after me. Wherefore I will go and be absent from you a year's space; then will I
return to you, so it please God the Most High and I accomplish of this that which I hope.' Quoth she, 'I will not trust to thy word, but will go with
thee and help thee to that which thou desirest of this and further thee myself therein.' So she took a ship and loaded it with all manner things of
price, goods and treasures and what not else. Moreover, she appointed one of the viziers, a man in whom she trusted and in his fashion and
ordinance, to rule the realm in their absence, saying to him, 'Abide [in the kingship] a full-told year and ordain all that whereof thou hast
need..When Dabdin heard this, he burnt with rage and said to one of his eunuchs, (115) 'Go and slay her in her chamber.' But the eunuch said to
him, 'O king, may God prolong thy continuance! Indeed, the killing of her may not be at this time; but do thou bid one of thine eunuchs take her up
on a camel and carry her to one of the trackless deserts and cast her down there; so, if she be at fault, God shall cause her to perish, and if she be
innocent, He will deliver her, and the king shall be free from sin against her, for that this damsel is dear to thee and thou slewest her father by
reason of thy love for her.' Quoth the king, 'By Allah, thou sayst sooth!' Then he bade one of his eunuchs carry her on a camel to one of the far-off
deserts and there leave her and go away, and he forbade [him] to prolong her torment. So he took her up and betaking himself with her to the
desert, left her there without victual or water and returned, whereupon she made for one of the [sand-]hills and ranging stones before her [in the
form of a prayer-niche], stood praying..It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish; but
the wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and
it chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the night to the
gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..Then the Khalif took him into his especial
favour and married him and bestowed largesse on him and lodged him with himself in the palace and made him of the chief of his
boon-companions, and indeed he was preferred with him above them and the Khalif advanced him over them all. Now they were ten in number, to
wit, El Ijli and Er Recashi and Ibdan and Hassan el Feresdec and El Lauz and Es Seker and Omar et Tertis and Abou Nuwas (34) and Abou Ishac
en Nedim and Aboulhusn el Khelia, and by each of them hangeth a story that is told in other than this book. And indeed Aboulhusn became high in
honour with the Khalif and favoured above all, so that he sat with him and the Lady Zubeideh bint el Casim and married the latter's treasuress,
whose name was Nuzhet el Fuad..Then she sent to acquaint her father with this; whereupon the king called Abou Temam to him and said to him,
'Thou camest not but to see my daughter. Why, then, hast thou not looked upon her?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'I saw everything.' And the king said,
'Why didst thou not take somewhat of that which thou sawest of jewels and the like? For they were set for thee.' But he answered, 'It behoveth me
not to put out my hand to aught that is not mine.' When the king heard his speech, he gave him a sumptuous dress of honour and loved him
exceedingly and said to him, 'Come, look at this pit.' So Abou Temam went up [to the mouth of the pit] and looked, and behold, it was full of heads
of men; and the king said to him, 'These are the heads of ambassadors, whom I slew, for that I saw them without loyalty to their masters, and I was
used, whenas I saw an ambassador without breeding, (123) to say, "He who sent him is less of breeding than he, for that the messenger is the
tongue of him who sendeth him and his breeding is of his master's breeding; and whoso is on this wise, it befitteth not that he be akin to me." (124)
So, because of this, I used to put the messengers to death; but, as for thee, thou hast overcome us and won my daughter, of the excellence of thy
breeding; so be of good heart, for she is thy master's.' Then he sent him back to king Ilan Shah with presents and rarities and a letter, saying, 'This
that I have done is in honour of thee and of thine ambassador.'.Death, The Man whose Caution was the Cause of his, i. 291..Selim followed him till
he brought him to an underground chamber and showed him somewhat of wine that was to his mind. So he occupied him with looking upon it and
taking him at unawares, sprang upon him from behind and cast him to the earth and sat upon his breast. Then he drew a knife and set it to his
jugular; whereupon there betided Selim [that wherewithal] God made him forget all that He had decreed [unto him], (72) and he said to the cook,
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'Why dost thou this thing, O man? Be mindful of God the Most High and fear Him. Seest thou not that I am a stranger? And indeed [I have left]
behind me a defenceless woman. Why wilt thou slay me?' Quoth the cook, 'Needs must I slay thee, so I may take thy good.' And Selim said, 'Take
my good, but slay me not, neither enter into sin against me; and do with me kindness, for that the taking of my money is lighter (73) than the taking
of my life.'.? ? ? ? ? I am filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, That from the wasted body's wounds distract the anguished soul..? ? ? ? ?
Lo! in the garden-ways, the place of ease and cheer, Still, like the moon at full, my light thou mayst espy..? ? ? ? ? Then, after them came I to thee
and union did entreat And unto thee set forth at length my case and my design;.Meanwhile the messenger had reached the opposite camp with the
news of Tuhfeh's deliverance, whereat the Sheikh Aboultawaif rejoiced and bestowed on the bringer of good tidings a sumptuous dress of honour
and made him commander over a company of the Jinn. Then they fell upon Meimoun's troops and destroyed them to the last man; and when they
came to Meimoun, they found that he had slain himself and was even as we have said. Presently Kemeriyeh and her sister [Wekhimeh] came up to
their grandfather and told him what they had done; whereupon he came to Tuhfeh and saluted her and gave her joy of her deliverance. Then he
delivered Meimoun's palace to Selheb and took all the former's riches and gave them to Tuhfeh, whilst the troops encamped upon the Crescent
Mountain. Moreover, the Sheikh Aboultawaif said to Tuhfeh, 'Blame me not,' and she kissed his hands. As they were thus engaged, there appeared
to them the tribes of the Jinn, as they were clouds, and Queen Es Shuhba flying in their van, with a drawn sword in her hand..98. Isaac of Mosul
and the Merchant ccccvii.I went forth one day, purposing to make a journey, and fell in with a man whose wont it was to stop the way. When he
came up with me, he offered to slay me and I said to him, "I have nothing with me whereby thou mayst profit." Quoth he, "My profit shall be the
taking of thy life." "What is the cause of this?" asked I. "Hath there been feud between us aforetime?" And he answered, "No; but needs must I slay
thee." Therewithal I fled from him to the river-side; but he overtook me and casting me to the ground, sat down on my breast. So I sought help of
the Sheikh El Hejjaj (156) and said to him, "Protect me from this oppressor!" And indeed he had drawn a knife, wherewith to cut my throat, when,
behold, there came a great crocodile forth of the river and snatching him up from off my breast, plunged with him into the water, with the knife still
in his hand; whilst I abode extolling the perfection of God the Most High and rendering thanks for my preservation to Him who had delivered me
from the hand of that oppressor.'.?OF LOOKING TO THE ISSUES OF AFFAIRS..[Aforetime] I journeyed in [many] lands and climes and towns
and visited the great cities and traversed the ways and [exposed myself to] dangers and hardships. Towards the last of my life, I entered a city [of
the cities of China], (155) wherein was a king of the Chosroes and the Tubbas (156) and the Caesars. (157) Now that city had been peopled with its
inhabitants by means of justice and equitable dealing; but its [then] king was a tyrant, who despoiled souls and [did away] lives; there was no
wanning oneself at his fire, (158) for that indeed he oppressed the true believers and wasted the lands. Now he had a younger brother, who was
[king] in Samarcand of the Persians, and the two kings abode a while of time, each in his own city and place, till they yearned unto each other and
the elder king despatched his vizier in quest of his younger brother..? ? ? ? ? And left me all forlorn, to pine for languishment,.The king gave him
leave for this and the vizier betook himself to the queen and said to her, "I am come to thee, on account of a grave reproach, and I would have thee
be truthful with me in speech and tell me how came the youth into the sleeping-chamber." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge whatsoever [of it]" and
swore to him a solemn oath thereof, whereby he knew that she had no knowledge of the matter and that she was not at fault and said to her, "I will
teach thee a device, where- with thou mayst acquit thyself and thy face be whitened before the king." "What is it?" asked she; and he answered,
saying, "When the king calleth for thee and questioneth thee of this, say thou to him, 'Yonder youth saw me in the privy-chamber and sent me a
message, saying, "I will give thee a hundred jewels, to whose price money may not avail, so thou wilt suffer me to foregather with thee." I laughed
at him who bespoke me with these words and rebuffed him; but he sent again to me, saying, "An thou fall not in with my wishes, I will come one of
the nights, drunken, and enter and lie down in the sleeping-chamber, and the king will see me and kill me; so wilt thou be put to shame and thy face
will be blackened with him and thine honour abased."' Be this thy saying to the king, and I will presently go to him and repeat this to him." Quoth
the queen, "And I also will say thus.".Then he kept them under guard, and when the morning morrowed, he referred their case to El Hejjaj, who
caused bring them before him and enquiring into their affair, found that the first was the son of a barber-surgeon, the second of a [hot] bean-seller
and the third of a weaver. So he marvelled at their readiness of speech (82) and said to his session-mates, "Teach your sons deportment; (83) for, by
Allah, but for their ready wit, I had smitten off their heads!".? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce,
impetuous in the fight,.? ? ? ? ? Could they who reproach me but see my sufferings, their hearts would relent; They'd marvel, indeed, at my case
and the loss of my loved ones bewail..First Officer's Story, The, ii. 122..Fortune, Of the Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent Ill, i.
70..KING SHAH BEKHT AND HIS VIZIER ER REHWAN. (177).When El Abbas heard Hudheifeh's challenge and saw Saad in this case, he
came up to the latter and said to him, "Wilt thou give me leave to reply to him and I will stand thee in stead in the answering of him and the going
forth to battle with him and will make myself thy sacrifice?" Saad looked at him and seeing valour shining from between his eyes, said to him, "O
youth, by the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet,] (whom God bless and keep,) tell me [who thou art and] whence thou comest to our succour." "This is
no place for questioning," answered the prince; and Saad said to him, "O champion, up and at Hudheifeh! Yet, if his devil prove too strong for thee,
afflict not thyself in thy youth." (71) Quoth El Abbas, "It is of Allah that help is to be sought," (72) and taking his arms, fortified his resolution and
went down [into the field], as he were a castle of the castles or a piece of a mountain..His love on him took pity and wept for his dismay, ii.
210..The Eight Night of the Month.There was once a king of the kings, who had a high palace, overlooking a prison of his, and he used to hear in
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the night one saying, 'O Ever-present Deliverer, O Thou whose relief is nigh, relieve Thou me!' One day the king waxed wroth and said, "Yonder
fool looketh for relief from [the consequences of] his crime. 'Then said he to his officers, 'Who is in yonder prison?' And they answered, 'Folk upon
whom blood hath been found.' (139) So the king bade bring the man in question before him and said to him, 'O fool, little of wit, how shall thou be
delivered from this prison, seeing that thine offence is great?' Then he committed him to a company of his guards and said to them, 'Take this
fellow and crucify him without the city.'.Then he called his servant Aamir and said to him, "Saddle the horses." When the nurse heard his words
and indeed [she saw that] Aamir brought him the horses and they were resolved upon departure, the tears ran down upon her cheeks and she said to
him, "By Allah, thy separation is grievous to me, O solace of the eye!" Then said she, "Where is the goal of thine intent, so we may know thy news
and solace ourselves with thy report?" Quoth he, "I go hence to visit Akil, the son of my father's brother, for that he hath his sojourn in the camp of
Kundeh ben Hisham, and these twenty years have I not seen him nor he me; wherefore I purpose to repair to him and discover his news and return
hither. Then will I go hence to Yemen, if it be the will of God the Most High.".N.B.-The Roman numerals denote the volume, the Arabic the
page.Money-Changer and the Ass, The Sharpers, the, ii. 41..108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.Presently, the king arose from
the wine-chamber and taking his wife by the hand, repaired with her to the chamber in which he slept. He opened the door and entering, saw the
youth lying on the bed, whereupon he turned to his wife and said to her, "What doth this youth here? This fellow cometh not hither but on thine
account." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge of him." With this, the youth awoke and seeing the king, sprang up and prostrated himself before him,
and Azadbekht said to him, "O vile of origin, (102) O lack-loyalty, what hath prompted thee to outrage my dwelling?" And he bade imprison him
in one place and the woman in another..? ? ? ? ? Hath spent thereon his substance, withouten stint; indeed, In his own cloak he wrapped it, he
tendered it so dear. (116).Thereat Queen Zelzeleh was moved to exceeding delight and bidding her treasuress bring a basket, wherein were fifty
pairs of bracelets and the like number of earrings, all of gold, set with jewels of price, the like whereof nor men nor Jinn possessed, and an hundred
robes of coloured brocade and an hundred thousand dinars, gave the whole to Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Sherareh, who had in
her hand a stalk of narcissus; so she took it from her and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' 'Hearkening and obedience,'
answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.33. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-Surgeon dxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? p. The Idiot and the
Sharper dccccv.? ? ? ? ? Now that the clouds have broken their promise to our hope, We trust the Khalif's bounty will stand to us for rain.
(65).When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy sitting-chamber and his mind was occupied with the story of the singer and the druggist. So
he called the vizier and bade him tell the story. "It is well," answered he, "They tell, O my lord, that.So we abode there, daily expecting death, and
whoso of us had with him a day's victual ate it in five days, and after this he died; and whoso had with him a month's victual ate it in five months
and died also. As for me, I had with me great plenty of victual; so I buried it in a certain place and brought it out, [little by little,] and fed on it; and
we ceased not to be thus, burying one the other, till all died but myself and I abode alone, having buried the last of my companions, and but little
victual remained to me. So I said in myself, 'Who will bury me in this place?' And I dug me a grave and abode in expectation of death, for that I
was in a state of exhaustion. Then, of the excess of my repentance, I blamed and reproached myself for my much [love of] travel and said, 'How
long wilt thou thus imperil thyself?' And I abode as I were a madman, unable to rest; but, as I was thus melancholy and distracted, God the Most
High inspired me with an idea, and it was that I looked at the river aforesaid, as it entered in at the mouth of the cavern in the skirt of the mountain,
and said in myself, 'Needs must this water have issue in some place.'.? ? ? ? ? The true believer is pinched for his daily bread, Whilst infidel rogues
enjoy all benefit..Bihzad, Story of Prince, i. 99..Behold, I am clad in a robe of leaves green, ii. 242..When it was eventide, the king caused avoid his
sitting chamber and summoned the vizier, who presented himself and making his obeisance to the king, kissed the earth before him and bespoke
him as follows:.54. The Poor Man and his Generous Friend cccli.23. Hatim et Tal; his Generosity after Death cclxx.? ? ? ? ? Leave rhyming,
madman that thou art, lest, bound upon the cross, Thou thy presumption in the stead of abjectness repent..Old Woman, the Merchant and the King,
The, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? Get thee to patience fair, if thou remember thee of that Whose issues
(quoth the Merciful) are ever benedight. (89).When the vizier was ware that she was Arwa and heard her speech, he knew that it behoved him not
to lie and that nought would avail him but truth-speaking; so he bowed [his head] to the ground and wept and said, 'Whoso doth evil, needs must he
abide it, though his day be prolonged. By Allah, I am he who hath sinned and transgressed, and nought prompted me unto this but fear and
overmastering desire and the affliction written upon my forehead; (118) and indeed this woman is pure and chaste and free from all fault.' When
King Dadbin heard this, he buffeted his face and said to his vizier, 'God slay thee! It is thou that hast parted me and my wife and wronged me!' But
Kisra the king said to him, 'God shall surely slay thee, for that thou hastenedst and lookedst not into thine affair and knewest not the guilty from the
guiltless. Hadst thou wrought deliberately, the false had been made manifest to thee from the true; so where was thy judgment and thy sight?".So I
arose and putting in my sleeve a handkerchief, wherein was a good sum of money, followed the woman, who went on before me and gave not over
walking till she brought me to a by-street and to a door, which she bade me open. I refused and she opened it and brought me into the vestibule. As
soon as I had entered, she locked the door of entrance from within and said to me, 'Sit [here] till I go in to the slave-girls and cause them enter a
place where they shall not see me.' 'It is well,' answered I and sat down; whereupon she entered and was absent from me a moment, after which she
returned to me, without a veil, and said, 'Arise, [enter,] in the name of God.' (127) So I arose and went in after her and we gave not over going till
we entered a saloon. When I examined the place, I found it neither handsome nor agreeable, but unseemly and desolate, without symmetry or
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cleanliness; nay, it was loathly to look upon and there was a foul smell in it..? ? ? ? ? Thus unto thee have I set forth my case; consider well My
words, so thou mayst guided be aright by their intent..Foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife, The, ii. 61..? ? ? ? ? b. The Controller's Story cxix.? ? ?
? ? Yea, and how slaves and steeds and good and virgin girls Were proffered thee to gift, thou hast not failed to cite,.Then said the Khalif to her,
'Repeat thy playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and he said to her, 'Well done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac, 'Thou hast indeed brought me that
which is extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire of the earth.' Then he turned to Mesrour the eunuch and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the
lodging of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away with Mesrour and the Khalif looked at her clothes and seeing her clad in raiment of choice,
said to Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?' 'O my lord, answered he, 'these are somewhat of thy bounties and thy largesse, and they are
a gift to her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the Faithful, the world, all of it, were little in comparison with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the
Vizier Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty thousand dirhems and a dress of honour of the apparel of choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,'
replied Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif ordered him..King Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of, i. 150.? ? ? ? ? O morn, our loves that
sunder'st, a sweet and easeful life Thou dost for me prohibit, with thy regard austere..When it was the time of the evening meal, the king repaired to
the sitting-chamber and summoning the vizier, sought of him the story he had promised him; and the vizier said, "They avouch, O king,
that.Damascus (Noureddin Ali of) and Sitt el Milah, iii. 3..66. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and Zubeideh dclii.? ? ? ? ? r. The Man who
saw the Night of Power dxcvi.? ? ? ? ? Lo under my command the land of Yemen is And trenchant is my sword against the foe in fight..? ? ? ? ? O
hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, Shall the bondman of love win ever free from pain!.150. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and
her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcxcviii.When Tuhfeh heard this, she gave a great cry, that the folk heard her and Kemeriyeh said, 'Relief is at
hand.' Then she looked out to them and called to them, saying, 'O daughters of mine uncle, I am a lonely maid, an exile from folk and country. So,
for the love of God the Most High, repeat that song!' So Kemeriyeh repeated it and Tuhfeh swooned away. When she came to herself, she said to
Jemreh, 'By the virtue of the Apostle of God (whom may He bless and preserve!) except thou suffer me go down to them and look on them and sit
with them awhile, [I swear] I will cast myself down from this palace, for that I am weary of my life and know that I am slain without recourse;
wherefore I will slay myself, ere thou pass sentence upon me.' And she was instant with her in asking..? ? ? ? ? Brother of En Numan, with thee lies
an old man's anguish to allay, A graybeard slain, may God make fair his deeds upon the Reckoning-Day!.Mamoun (El) El Hakim bi Amrillah, The
Merchant and the Favourite of the Khalif, iii. 171..'This is idle talk,' answered the cook. 'Thou canst not deliver thyself with this, O youth, for that
in thy deliverance is my destruction.' Quoth Selim, 'I swear to thee and give thee the covenant of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and His
bond, that He took of His prophets, that I will not discover thy secret ever.' But the cook answered, saying, 'Away! Away! This may no wise be.'
However, Selim ceased not to conjure him and make supplication to him and weep, while the cook persisted in his intent to slaughter him. Then he
wept and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Chief of the New Cairo Police dciv.When Galen saw what appeared to him of the
[mock] physician's incapacity, he turned to his disciples and pupils and bade them fetch the other, with all his gear and drugs. So they brought him
into his presence on the speediest wise, and when Galen saw him before him, he said to him, 'Knowest thou me?' ' No,' answered the other, 'nor did
I ever set eyes on thee before this day.' Quoth the sage, 'Dost thou know Galen?' And the weaver said, 'No.' Then said Galen, 'What prompted thee
to that which thou dost?' So he related to him his story and gave him to know of the dowry and the obligation by which he was bound with regard
to his wife, whereat Galen marvelled and certified himself of the matter of the dower..Your coming to-me-ward, indeed, with "Welcome! Fair
welcome!" I hail, iii. 136..Then said Queen Es Shuhba, 'By Allah, O Sheikh, my sister Tuhfeh is indeed unique among the folk of her time, and I
hear that she singeth upon all sweet- scented flowers.' 'Yes, O my lady,' answered Iblis, 'and I am in the utterest of wonderment thereat. But there
remaineth somewhat of sweet-scented flowers, that she hath not besung, such as the myrtle and the tuberose and the jessamine and the moss-rose
and the like.' Then he signed to her to sing upon the rest of the flowers, that Queen Es Shuhba might hear, and she said, 'Hearkening and
obedience.' So she took the lute and played thereon in many modes, then returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? For
indeed I am mated with longing love in public and privily, Nor ever my heart, alas I will cease from mourning, will I or nill..51. The Woman whose
Hands were cut off for Almsgiving cccxlviii.?Story of Abou Sabir..? ? ? ? ? f. The Unjust King and the Pilgrim Prince dcxii.? ? ? ? ? I had not left
you, had I known that severance would prove My death; but what is past is past, Fate stoops to no control..104. Mesrour and Zein el Mewasif
dcccxxi.? ? ? ? ? The billows of thy love o'erwhelm me passing sore; I sink and all in vain for succour I implore..Presently a villager passed by [the
pit and finding] her [alive,] carried her to his house and tended her, [till she recovered]. Now, he had a son, and when the young man saw her, he
loved her and besought her of herself; but she refused and consented not to him, whereupon he redoubled in love and longing and despite prompted
him to suborn a youth of the people of his village and agree with him that he should come by night and take somewhat from his father's house and
that, when he was discovered, he should say that she was of accord with him in this and avouch that she was his mistress and had been stoned on
his account in the city. So he did this and coming by night to the villager's house, stole therefrom goods and clothes; whereupon the old man awoke
and seizing the thief, bound him fast and beat him, to make him confess. So he confessed against the woman that she had prompted him to this and
that he was her lover from the city. The news was bruited abroad and the people of the city assembled to put her to death; but the old man, with
whom she was, forbade them and said, 'I brought this woman hither, coveting the recompense [of God,] and I know not [the truth of] that which is
said of her and will not suffer any to hurt her.' Then he gave her a thousand dirhems, by way of alms, and put her forth of the village. As for the
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thief, he was imprisoned for some days; after which the folk interceded for him with the old man, saying, 'This is a youth and indeed he erred;' and
he released him..? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me?.? ? ? ? ? In wine, as the glittering sunbeams bright, my heart's
contentment is, That banishes hence, with various joys, all kinds of care and dole..? ? ? ? ? n. The Fourteenth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.Now there
was before us a high mountain, (200) rising [abruptly] from the sea, and the ship fell off into an eddy, (201) which bore it on till presently it struck
upon the skirt (202) of the mountain and broke in sunder; whereupon the captain came down [from the mast], weeping, and said, 'God's will be
done! Take leave of one another and look yourselves out graves from to-day, for we have fallen into a predicament (203) from which there is no
escape, and never yet hath any been cast away here and come off alive.' So all the folk fell a-weeping and gave themselves up for lost, despairing of
deliverance; friend took leave of friend and sore was the mourning and lamentation; for that hope was cut off and they were left without guide or
pilot. (204) Then all who were in the ship landed on the skirt of the mountain and found themselves on a long island, whose shores were strewn
with [wrecks], beyond count or reckoning, [of] ships that had been cast away [there] and whose crews had perished; and there also were dry bones
and dead bodies, heaped upon one another, and goods without number and riches past count So we abode confounded, drunken, amazed, humbling
ourselves [in supplication to God] and repenting us [of having exposed ourselves to the perils of travel]; but repentance availed not in that place..A
certain assessor was one day taken with a woman and much people assembled before his house and the lieutenant of police and his men came to
him and knocked at the door. The assessor looked out of window and seeing the folk, said, "What aileth you?" Quoth they, "[Come,] speak with the
lieutenant of police such an one." So he came down and they said to him, "Bring forth the woman that is with thee." Quoth he, "Are ye not
ashamed? How shall I bring forth my wife?" And they said, "Is she thy wife by contract (118) or without contract?" ["By contract,"] answered he,
"according to the Book of God and the Institutes of His Apostle." "Where is the contract?" asked they; and he replied, "Her contract is in her
mother's house." Quoth they, "Arise and come down and show us the contract." And he said to them, "Go from her way, so she may come forth."
Now, as soon as he got wind of the matter, he had written the contract and fashioned it after her fashion, to suit with the case, and written therein
the names of certain of his friends as witnesses and forged the signatures of the drawer and the wife's next friend and made it a contract of marriage
with his wife and appointed it for an excuse. (119) So, when the woman was about to go out from him, he gave her the contract that be had forged,
and the Amir sent with her a servant of his, to bring her to her father. So the servant went with her and when she came to her door, she said to him,
"I will not return to the citation of the Amir; but let the witnesses (120) present themselves and take my contract.".Now there was a man of the
kinsfolk of the Khalif [Haroun er Reshid], by name Abdulmelik ben Salih ben Ali ben Abdallah ben el Abbas, (148) who was great of gravity and
piety and decorousness, and Er Reshid was used instantly to require of him that he should keep him company in his carousals and drink with him
and had proffered him, to this end, riches galore, but he still refused. It chanced that this Abdulmelik es Salih came to the door of Jaafer ben Yehya,
that he might bespeak him of certain occasions of his, and the chamberlain, doubting not but he was the Abdulmelik ben Salih aforesaid, whom
Jaafer had charged him admit and that he should suffer none but him to enter, allowed him to go in to his master..? ? ? ? ? h. The Old Woman, the
Merchant and the King dcccxcvi.A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, iii. 191..When her master heard this, his reason fled for joy
and he went to his friend the draper and said to him, "Thou wast right in the matter of the damsel, for that she is enamoured of the young
Damascene; so how shall I do?" Quoth the other, "Go to the bazaar and when thou seest him, salute him and say to him, 'Indeed, thy departure the
other day, without accomplishing thine occasion, was grievous to me; so, if thou be still minded to buy the girl, I will abate thee an hundred dinars
of that which thou badest for her, by way of hospitable entreatment of thee and making myself agreeable to thee; for that thou art a stranger in our
land.' If he say to thee, 'I have no desire for her' and hold off from thee, know that he will not buy; in which case, let me know, so I may contrive
thee another device; and if he say to thee other than this, conceal not from me aught..It chances whiles that the blind man escapes a pit, ii. 51..? ? ?
? ? At their appointed terms souls die; but for despair My soul is like to die, or ere its term betide..Wasteful Son, The Rich Man and his, i. 252..? ? ?
? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxliii.The dealer stood at her head and one of the merchants said, "I bid a thousand dinars for her."
Quoth another, "I bid eleven hundred dinars;" [and a third, "I bid twelve hundred"]. Then said a fourth merchant, "Be she mine for fourteen
hundred dinars." And the biddings stood still at that sum. Quoth her owner, "I will not sell her save with her consent. If she desire to be sold, I will
sell her to whom she willeth." And the slave-dealer said to him, "What is her name?" "Her name is Sitt el Milah," (11) answered the other;
whereupon the dealer said to her, "By thy leave, I will sell thee to yonder merchant for this price of fourteen hundred dinars." Quoth she, "Come
hither to me." So he came up to her and when he drew near, she gave him a kick with her foot and cast him to the ground, saying, "I will not have
that old man." The slave-dealer arose, shaking the dust from his clothes and head, and said, "Who biddeth more? Who is desirous [of buying?]"
Quoth one of the merchants, "I," and the dealer said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, shall I sell thee to this merchant?" "Come hither to me," answered she;
but he said "Nay; speak and I will hearken to thee from my place, for I will not trust myself to thee," And she said, "I will not have him.".So the
thief entered, he and the husband; and when they were both in the chamber, she locked on them the door, which was a stout one, and said to the
thief, 'Out on thee, O fool! Thou hast fallen [into the trap] and now I have but to cry out and the officers of the police will come and take thee and
thou wilt lose thy life, O Satan!' Quoth he, 'Let me go forth;' and she said, 'Thou art a man and I am a woman; and in thy hand is a knife and I am
afraid of thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the knife from me.' So she took the knife from him and said to her husband, 'Art thou a woman and he a man? Mar
his nape with beating, even as he did with thee; and if he put out his hand to thee, I will cry out and the police will come and take him and cut him
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in sunder.' So the husband said to him, 'O thousand-horned, (248) O dog, O traitor, I owe thee a deposit, (249) for which thou dunnest me.' And he
fell to beating him grievously with a stick of live-oak, whilst he called out to the woman for help and besought her of deliverance; but she said,
'Abide in thy place till the morning, and thou shalt see wonders.' And her husband beat him within the chamber, till he [well- nigh] made an end of
him and he swooned away..? ? ? ? ? That I am the pledge of passion still and that my longing love And eke my yearning do overpass all longing
that was aye..45. The Man who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold cccxl.Merchant and the King, The Old Woman, the, i. 265..There was once, in the
parts of Khorassan, a man of the affluent of the country, who was a merchant of the chiefest of the merchants and was blessed with two children, a
son and a daughter. He was assiduous in rearing them and making fair their education, and they grew up and throve after the goodliest fashion. He
used to teach the boy, who taught his sister all that he learnt, so that the girl became perfect in the knowledge of the Traditions of the Prophet and in
polite letters, by means of her brother. Now the boy's name was Selim and that of the girl Selma. When they grew up and waxed, their father built
them a mansion beside his own and lodged them apart therein and appointed them slave-girls and servants to tend them and assigned unto each of
them pensions and allowances and all that they needed of high and low, meat and bread and wine and raiment and vessels and what not else. So
Selim and Selma abode in that mansion, as they were one soul in two bodies, and they used to sleep on one couch; and rooted in each one's heart
was love and affection and familiar friendship [for the other of them]..? ? ? ? ? My juice among kings is still drunken for wine And a present am I
betwixt friends, young and old..'Twere fitter and better my loves that I leave, For, if the eye see not, the heart will not grieve..? ? ? ? ? But on no
wise was I affrayed nor turned from love of her; So let the railer rave of her henceforth his heart's content..? ? ? ? ? j. The Enchanted Springs
dlxxxii.? ? ? ? ? b. The Cook's Story (238) cxxi.Then she changed the measure and improvised the following:.When the king heard this, he said,
'This proof sufficeth me,' and rising forthright in the night, let bring the youth and the eunuch. Then he examined the former's throat with a candle
and saw [the scar where] it [had been] cut from ear to ear, and indeed the place had healed up and it was like unto a stretched-out thread.
Therewithal the king fell down prostrate to God, [in thanksgiving to Him] for that He had delivered the prince from all these perils and from the
stresses that he had undergone, and rejoiced with an exceeding joy for that he had wrought deliberately and had not made haste to slay him, in
which case sore repentance had betided him. As for the youth," continued the young treasurer, "he was not saved but because his term was
deferred, and on like wise, O king, is it with me; I too have a deferred term, which I shall attain, and a period which I shall accomplish, and I trust
in God the Most High that He will give me the victory over these wicked viziers.".SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE
PORTER..?OF THE ISSUES OF GOOD AND EVIL ACTIONS..? ? ? ? ? Ay, and the monks, for on the Day of Palms a fawn there was Among
the servants of the church, a loveling blithe and gay..? ? ? ? ? Midmost the watches of the night I see thee, in a dream; A lying dream, for he I love
my love doth not repay..? ? ? ? ? Yea, for the perfidies of Fate and sev'rance I'm become Even as was Bishr (85) of old time with Hind, (86) a
fearful swain;.12. Asleep and Awake cclxxi.27. Alaeddin Abou es Shamat dxx.109. The Woman who had a Boy and the other who had a Man to
Lover ccccxxiv.? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape and hue, Whose collars, anklet-like, ring to the bridle-rein..121. The Devout
Platter-maker and his Wife cccclxviii.47. El Melik en Nasir and the three Masters of Police cccxliii.55. The Poor Man and his Generous Friend
dcxliii.? ? ? ? ? Unto me the world's whole gladness is thy nearness and thy sight; All incumbent thy possession and thy love a law of right..Now
Ilmeddin Senjer was at that time Master of Police and he was a man of experience, well versed in affairs: so the king sent for him and when he
came before him, he discovered to him that which was in his mind. Quoth Ilmeddin Senjer, 'I will do my endeavour for that which our lord the
Sultan seeketh.' Then he arose and returning to his house, summoned the captains of the watch and the lieutenants of police and said to them,
'Know that I purpose to marry my son and make him a bride-feast, and it is my wish that ye assemble, all of you, in one place. I also will be
present, I and my company, and do ye relate that which ye have heard of extraordinary occurrences and that which hath betided you of
experiences.' And the captains and sergeants and agents of police made answer to him, saying, 'It is well: in the name of God! We will cause thee
see all this with thine eyes and hear it with thine ears.' Then the master of police arose and going up to El Melik ez Zahir, informed him that the
assembly would take place on such a day at his house; and the Sultan said, 'It is well,' and gave him somewhat of money for his expenses..The
company marvelled at this story and at the doings of women. Then came forward a fourth officer and said, 'Verily, that which hath betided me of
strange adventures is yet more extraordinary than this; and it was on this wise..When it was the eighth day, the viziers all assembled and took
counsel together and said, "How shall we do with this youth, who baffleth us with his much talk? Indeed, we fear lest he be saved and we fall [into
perdition]. Wherefore, let us all go in to the king and unite our efforts to overcome him, ere he appear without guilt and come forth and get the
better of us." So they all went in to the king and prostrating themselves before him, said to him, "O king, have a care lest this youth beguile thee
with his sorcery and bewitch thee with his craft. If thou heardest what we hear, thou wouldst not suffer him live, no, not one day. So pay thou no
heed to his speech, for we are thy viziers, [who endeavour for] thy continuance, and if thou hearken not to our word, to whose word wilt thou
hearken? See, we are ten viziers who testify against this youth that he is guilty and entered not the king's sleeping-chamber but with evil intent, so
he might put the king to shame and outrage his honour; and if the king slay him not, let him banish him his realm, so the tongue of the folk may
desist from him.".115. The Malice of Women dcccclxxix.Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..131. The Queen of the
Serpents cccclxxxii.Barmecides, Haroun er Reshid and the Woman of the, i. 57..9. The History of King Omar ben Ennuman and his Sons Sherkan
and Zoulmekan xlv.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. The Merchant and the Parrot xiv.? ? ? ? ? If to my favours thou aspire and covet me, good lack! What
meanings-and-methods-of-the-spiritual-life.pdf
Page 7/10

Meanings And Methods Of The Spiritual Life

leach such madness can assain or what medicament?.124. The Saint to whom God gave a Cloud to serve him and the Devout King cccclxxiii
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